Prairie Grove Police Department Body-Worn Camera Report
January 1, 2023 thru December 31, 2023
(50 ILCS 706/10-25)
Sec. 10-25. Reporting.
Each law enforcement agency must provide an annual report on the use of officer-worn body cameras to the Board, on or before May 1 of the year. The report shall include:
(1) A brief overview of the makeup of the agency, including the number of officers utilizing officer-worn body cameras.
· As of May 1, 2024, the Prairie Grove Police Department consists of the Chief of Police and 5 Police Officers. All officers use body-worn cameras. The body-worn cameras are used according to policy and 50 ILCS 706/10-20. All sworn officers use officer-worn body cameras.

(2) The number of officer-worn body cameras utilized by the law enforcement agency.
· The Prairie Grove Police Department has 4 body-worn cameras that are shared and used by on-duty officers.

(3) Any technical issues with the equipment and how those issues were remedied.
· The only technical issues reported were batteries not lasting the entire shift. This issue was resolved by officers charging the body camera periodically during the shift or swapping out the camera for a fully charged camera.

(4) A brief description of the review process by supervisors within the law enforcement agency.
· Supervisors are authorized to review relevant recordings when investigating alleged misconduct or reports of meritorious conduct, or whenever such recordings would be beneficial in reviewing an officer’s performance.

(5) For each recording used in prosecutions of conservation, criminal, or traffic offenses or municipal ordinance violations:
· N/A

(6) Any other information relevant to the administration of the program.
· None
